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 (01639) 822049 

e-mail john@surridge.demon.co.uk 

 

21st Sept 2011 

 

Dear Secretary, 

 

There has been a great deal of speculation over changes to the 2012 WAMC Road 

Rally Championship. In order to clarify the position, these are the additional rules 

that will apply to competitors wishing to register for the 2012 Championship. 

 

 
ELIGIBLE VEHICLES– All vehicles must comply with MSA Regulations R18 to R18.6.4 
 
ENGINE 
The engine capacity must not be larger than was fitted to that make and model of vehicle by 
the manufacturer  
Cylinder bores may be 60 thousandths of an inch oversize. 
The engine stroke must remain as standard. 
 
GEARBOX 
Manual gearbox gear selection to be H pattern.  Automatic gearboxes are permitted providing 
they are as fitted by the manufacturer to that make and model of car. 

 

Please circulate this information to all club members. 

 

Yours in motorsport, 

 

 

 

John Surridge 

(Championship Secretary) 
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